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The community of Our Lady of Graces acknowledges the Traditional Custodians of the land on 
which our parish stands. 

Reflection by Dianne Bergant CSA 

The Christmas season reaches an apex with the 
Epiphany. In some liturgical traditions, it is the central 
celebration of Christmas. It commemorates not only 
the birth of Christ and the visit of the Magi, but also 
his baptism in the Jordan and the manifestation of 
his glory at the wedding feast of Cana. In the Roman 
Catholic tradition, the focus is on the visit of the Magi 
and the implications of that visit for the glorious 
manifestation of God to all the peoples of the world. 

There is a wonderful summons to alertness and 
presence of mind and heart, a call for all the nations 
to witness the marvellous works of God that shine as 
light in the midst of the surrounding darkness. The light of God is known in the 
ways in which the most vulnerable in the city are cared for and acknowledged. 
In just action and righteousness, the city becomes the beacon of God, and all 
the nations are attracted by this light. The quality of the light leads the way 
through the darkness and sustains the world in goodness and peace. 

The manifestation of God among us changes the ways in which we perceive 
each other. Christ's birth provides us with the light by which we see a new 
criterion for relating. The Magi represent the multi-ethnic and cultural diversity 
in civic and parish situations, as well as the many religions of the world.  
All people, regardless of race or ethnic origin, can be co-heirs with Christ. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Gospel Focus – Going home 
The wise men, or Magi, are warned in a dream not to go back to Herod and 
they go home by a different way. How could they do anything but go home 
another way – indeed, go home as different people? They are changed by 
their encounter with the child Jesus and they go home a different way; in a 
different state; in a whole different frame of mind. When we genuinely 
encounter Jesus – in scripture, in life, in prayer, in ourselves – then we 
cannot go home the same way; we must go home by a different way as the 
Magi did. 



 

AUSTRALIAN CATHOLIC BISHOPS CONFERENCE 
 

 

 

Church in Australia mourns death of Pope Benedict XVI 
 

MEDIA RELEASE December 31, 2022 
 
Archbishop Timothy Costelloe SDB says Pope Benedict XVI will long be remembered fondly in Australia as 
the Pontiff who led young people from around the globe in prayer at World Youth Day in Sydney in 2008. 

Pope Benedict, born Joseph Ratzinger, led the Church from April 2005 until February 2013, becoming the 
first Pope in centuries to resign. He had earlier served as head of the Congregation for the Doctrine of the 
Faith, one of the Vatican’s most influential departments, for more than two decades. 

Pope Benedict died in Rome, where he had lived since his papal retirement, on Saturday evening, 
Australian time. 

“From his time as an expert adviser – or peritus – at the Second Vatican Council onwards, there was no 
question that Joseph Ratzinger was a major figure within the Church around the world,” said Archbishop 
Costelloe, president of the Australian Catholic Bishops Conference. 

“His papacy will be remembered as one of rich teaching, including his encyclicals on love, hope and truth, 
as well as his book series Jesus of Nazareth, and for important reforms in areas like liturgy and in the 
handling of child sexual abuse.” 

Archbishop Anthony Fisher OP, the bishop who oversaw World Youth Day in 2008, said Pope Benedict had 
been a key influence and someone with whom he became close. 

“I had the great privilege of spending some private moments with Pope Benedict, away from the 
spotlight,” Archbishop Fisher said. 

“They were moments I will forever cherish. He had a great intellect, which he shared through his work as 
a professor, a Church leader and ultimately as Pope.  

“He did not seek nor enjoy the spotlight, but he produced some magnificent works that have shaped and 
will continue to shape Catholic thought and Catholic life.” 

Archbishop Fisher said he was very grateful to spend some time with Pope Benedict during his visits to 
Rome.  

“Reminiscing about his time in Australia and learning from this gentle father figure was a real joy,” he said. 

Archbishop Costelloe said parishes around the country will hold special memorial Masses for Pope 
Benedict in the coming days, encouraging those wishing to attend to visit local church and cathedral 
websites for more information. 

“These Masses will be a chance to celebrate the life and faith of Pope Benedict, but also to pray for the 
repose of his soul – just as we do for anyone who has died,” he said. 

PARISH HAPPENINGS 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Christmas Masses: Thank you to all those who 
helped in anyway with the Christmas Masses at Our 
Lady of Graces.  From set-up, to assisting at any of 
the Masses, to pack-up, it is all much appreciated. 

Weekday Masses: A reminder that Weekday 
Masses return to 6.30am & 9.00am from this 
Monday, 9 January. 
 

The Parish Office reopens at 8.30am this Monday. 

Ordinary Time: This Tuesday we begin the 1st 
Week of Ordinary Time.  Ordinary Time is 
devoted to celebrating the mystery of Christ in all 
its aspects.  Ordinary Time continues until the 
Season of Lent, which begins on 22 February. 

LOOKING AHEAD 
Wednesday 11 January 
- 9.45am Novena: OLPH – Church 
- 6.30pm Legion of Mary – Library 
Friday 13 January 
- 7.30pm 500 Card Group – Aquinas Room 


